
From:   
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2019 1:59 PM 
To: Ellett, Kent C -FS <kent.ellett@usda.gov> 
Subject: Stateline Range NEPA #22466

Gila National Forest 
Attn: Environmental Coordinator, Stateline Range NEPA Project 
Kent Ellett 
Glenwood Ranger District 
Box 9 , Glenwood, NM, 88039   
 
To Whom:
 
I am a concerned New Mexico citizen writing to contribute my comments regarding the NEPA 
process for reauthorization of continued livestock grazing for the Apache-Sitgreaves  National 
Forests (Alma Mesa, Blackjack , Copperas, Hickey, Keller Canyon, Lop Ear, and Pleasant 
Valley) and range allotments on the Gila National Forest (Alma, Citizen, Dry Creek, Holt Gulch, 
Pleasanton, Potholes, and Sacaton).
 
I support a no-action alternative and am concerned about grazing on the allotments in question 
for the following reasons:
*         Destruction to valuable natural resources that could provide greater value as 
recreation and/or ecotourism: the National Forest habitat has been damaged on these 
allotments due to heavy use without cessation over a period of decades; especially near 
water sources
*         The expense of cattle infrastructure improvements
*         The Bureau of Forest Service’s lack of implementation of Forest Service’s guidelines 
and implementation of responsible grazing management practices specified by NEPA 
given the precedent the Secretary of Interior must comply with NEPA when designating 
critical habitat under the Endangered Species Act;  and prior failings to[1]:
o   Address areas of scientific controversy
o   Address material public comments
o   Consider the environmental effects of revised regulations
 
 
I am concerned specifically for the proposed wells at Big Dry Pasture in Dry Creek and at 
Mulligan Peak Allotments because they will:
*         Attract cattle, which is in direct conflict with natural species and their habitat 
there (e.g., by requiring the elimination of cattle predators like bears and 
mountain lions and potentially threatening the threatened "hellbender" salamander 
species)
*         Inadvertently increase grazing pressure on the nearby open meadow, a 
popular camping site
*         Inadvertently increase hydrological contamination to the exposed water table
*         Shift burdens of water provision to native habitat, i.e., if a well is required for 
cattle, likely native species are also not receiving sufficient drinking water
*         Inadvertently increase impervious surfaces and runoff pressures due to the 
increase of traffic that would be required for installation and maintenance and 
result from use, not to mention the similar damage from tree removal during 
installation
*         Overall, cause the land to have a more barren appearance and affect 






